

Childrens Services

Town Hall, Hornton Street, W8 7NX

Mr Darren Starling

FOI Reference: 682197 Email: xxx@xxxx.xxx.xx Date: 30 November 2018

Dear Mr Starling

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your recent request to the Council. You asked to be provided with the following information:

I would like to know how much each Primary, Secondary and SEND School spent on the provision of supply teachers / temporary supply from September 2017 - September 2018.

I would like to know 1) the total of how much each individual school spent, and 2) how much each school spent with each third party provider / agency.

Response

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I am writing to inform you that we have searched our records and some of the information you requested is not held by Royal Borough Kensington and Chelsea.

I would like to know how much each Primary, Secondary and SEND School spent on the provision of supply teachers / temporary supply from September 2017 - September 2018.

We can confirm that the Council holds information that you have asked for. The information is exempt under section 21 of the FOI Act because it is reasonably accessible to you, and we are pleased to inform you that you can access it via the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/consistent-financial-reporting-framework-cfr

Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act exempts disclosure of information that is reasonably accessible by other means, and the terms of the exemption

mean that we do not have to consider whether or not it would be in the public interest for you to have the information.

2. I would like to know 1) the total of how much each individual school spent, and 2) how much each school spent with each third party provider / agency.

The Council does not report on this information. It is held by individual schools.

Please quote the reference number 682197 in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Information Management Team
The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea
The Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX
Email: xxx@xxxx.xxx.xx

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council's response after the internal review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Telephone: 01625 545 700 Website: www.ico.gov.uk

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Information Management Team